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IDE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 21st November 2012
Present: Barry Hookins (Chairman), Nick Bradley, Sarah Tiley, Peter Pattison, Matt Ward, John Smart.
Also in attendance: Rose Saunders (Clerk), 13 members of the public, Alan Connett (D.C.Councillor), John Goodey (T.D.C. Councillor)
1. Apologies for absence: Louise Watson, Sally Cooke, Chris Bishop, Kevin Lake (T.D.C.Councillor)
2. Public Participation: 13 members of the public were present. 
C50 - Four members of the public gave a presentation on their campaign for changes to the C50 road.  They had undertaken a survey and 78% of respondents opted for a 40mph speed limit to be put in place. They also want the road to be re-named “Ide Road”.
They are calling for a Traffic Survey to be undertaken. 
(Matt Ward arrives at the meeting)
The Council agreed to support this campaign and suggested that the campaigners hold a meeting for all villagers to attend.
Action point: Alan Connett to pursue signage for Pole House Lane and Rolls Bridge.
Bowhay Solar Farm proposal - Members of the public voiced their views on the proposed 54 acre Solar Farm at Bowhay Farm, Shillingford Abbot. They are all concerned about the destruction of the landscape, the use of grade 2 agricultural land and the effects on local properties.
(Nick Bradley arrives at the meeting)

A vote was cast and the Councillors voted unanimously against the project going ahead.  

Action point: The Chairman to submit objections to Teignbridge DC Planning Department on behalf of Ide Parish Council.

3. Minutes of the last meeting: The minutes of 25th September 2012 were agreed and signed by the Chairman as being a correct record of the meeting.
4. Matters arising from previous meeting:
· C50 – see above
· Bus Shelter: Peter advised that the work had been completed but that it could be improved by having a “glass screen” at the front at the top.  It was agreed that Peter could go ahead with arranging at a cost of up to £100. 
Action point: Peter to arrange purchase and fixing of panel.
· Weeds around the Green: Barry is waiting for quotes to place slabs or concrete beneath the seats.
· Neighbourhood Plan Update: Peter advised that he had tried to book places at a meeting in December but that there were no spaces left.  He will try to re-book for January.
Matt advised that the Teignbridge Local Plan is nearly ready for approval.  Ide is not to be an area for development within the 20 year plan.
Nick voiced concerns about the Orchard but Matt advised it is not within the village settlement area.  
· Manhole cover outside No 7 Fore Street: Workmen had arrived to repair but vehicles had been parked so work was unable to be completed.  They will return.
· Advertising on the village website: All advertisers have been billed for their annual fees. Sarah & Louise are looking at the overall management of the website.
· Cemetery: There are protection orders on some of the trees, but considerable space could be gained by clearing the overgrowth. Quotes are being arranged for a handrail.
· Parking on Ide Straight: Alan Connett had referred this to DCC who advise it is the responsibility of Highways or the landowner.  Alan will pursue this with Highways on behalf of the PC as the problem appears to be getting worse.
· Flower beds: 

At entrance to the village – there is the possibility that the Community Shop would sponsor “Flower Troughs”.  To be discussed with Shop Committee.

At left hand side of Car Park – Barry is having difficulty finding anyone willing to take on this work.  Rose had been contacted by TDC as they had just realised that the Car Park now belong to Ide PC and they had continued to sweep it twice a year.
Action point: Rose to clarify the costs and confirm that the work should continue.
5.
Finance: 
· Receipts and Payments for previous 2 months:  Receipts since 25th September totalled £3,869 which included this year’s final precept payment of £3,000. Payments out totalled £5,572, of this £4,950 related to the Bus Shelter.  The remaining bank balance was £7,379. 

Rose had queried how to re-claim the VAT with Simon Cain who advised that this could be left until the end of the tax year.

· Donation to British Legion:  A cheque for £57 had been paid to the Royal British Legion for the wreath.  This included a donation of £40 as agreed
· Setting of Precept for 2013/14: A resolution was passed to grant a blanket dispensation to all councillors to discuss and vote on the Parish Council’s precept for the duration of their term in office
It was agreed unanimously that the precept for 2013/14 would remain at £6,000 
6.
Allotments: 

Update from Nick Bradley: The new licences have been sent to all allotment holders with a request for payment.

Action point: Rose to send reminder letters to any who have not replied
The trimming of the boundary hedge has been put out to tender.

7. 
Recent Planning Applications:

Bowhay Solar Farm, Shillingford Abbot – see Public Participation above.
9.
Councillors’ Reports: 

John – The hedges beside the footpath between Ide Straight and The College need trimming.   

Action point: Barry will speak to Louise to arrange.
Barry – Complaints re dog-fouling particularly on the “curly-wurly” bridge have been received & reported to the dog warden.
10 
Correspondence Received: 

Public Consultation re Branch re-location of Ide Post Office:  Rose to email PC support.

Complaint received re condition of double yellow lines between mini roundabout & The Green – Rose to contact Highways.

“Plan Teignbridge – Proposed Submission” has been received and is available for public viewing if required.

Email received regarding C50 (see public participation).
Date of next meeting: Wednesday 16th January 2013, Ide Memorial Hall, 7:30pm
Minutes Signed……………………………….. 
Date…………………………….
(Mr Barry Hookins – Chairman)
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